

# Seaford Town Council

MINUTES of the meeting of the Golf & The View Committee held at The View at Seaford Head, Southdown Road, Seaford, BN25 4JS on Tuesday 19th March 2019 at 7.00pm.

#### **Present:**

Councillors S Adeniji (Chair), M Brown (Vice-Chair), D Burchett, R Hayder, O Honeyman & P Lower.

Mr James Corrigan - Town Clerk (Seaford Town Council)

Mr Simon Lambert - Head Greenkeeper (Seaford Town Council)

Mr Craig Nicol - General Manager The View (Seaford Town Council)

Mr Alan Miller (Seaford Head Golf Club)

Mr Eddie Martin (Seaford Head Golf Club)

1 member of the public

## G20/03/18 Apologies for Absence and Declaration of Substitute Members

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors L Freeman, N Freeman & A Latham. As well as Fraser Morley Golf Professional.

#### G21/03/18 Disclosure of Interests

No declarations were made of discloseable pecuniary interests or interests other than pecuniary interests as defined under the Seaford Town Council Code of Conduct and the Localism Act 2011, in relation to matters on the agenda.

#### G23/03/18 Public Participation

There was no public participation.

### G24/03/18 Head Greenkeeper's Report

The Committee considered report 177/18 presenting an update on the maintenance of the golf course and asked questions of the Head Greenkeeper, particular discussion took place regarding the new water tank and planned water borehole. It was also noted that eh quality of the course has been universally acclaimed by member golfers and visitors alike.

It was **RESOLVED** to **NOTE** the contents of the report.

#### G25/03/18 Golf Professional's Report

The Committee considered exempt report 181/18 presenting an update on golf course related matters and business and asked questions of the Town Clerk who stood in for the Golf Professional. It was noted that there are 18 new members so far this year but that the number of losses would not be known until later in the year. Golf societies are again strong with over 100 booked to date.

It was **RESOLVED** to **NOTE** the contents of the exempt report.

## G26/03/18 General Manager's Report

The Committee considered exempt report 178/18 presenting an update on the business activities and finance of The View and asked questions of the General Manager.

It was **RESOLVED** that the General Manager and RFO should review the expenditure for the venue and report back to the next Committee with finding and any changes that can be made and to **NOTE** the contents of the exempt report.

The meeting closed at 7.49pm.

Councillor Sam Adeniji

Chair of the Golf & The View Committee